

# Newsletter 10 - The Deans Primary School - 13th July 2015

### The End of a Busy Year

It feels very strange to be writing this end of term letter for several reasons. Firstly, I can't believe that a whole year has passed so quickly, and then in the same breath it feels as though I've been here forever!

I hope that over the year your children have enjoyed coming to school just as much as I have.

Over the course of the year there have been so many highlights and I'm sure that there are still more to come this week, but I must just say how much I enjoyed Sports Day and the EYFS Fun Day. Both events were a wonderful way to finish off the year.

Of course, I must also thank all the children, parents and staff for all your hard work over this year and for welcoming me into our wonderful school.

I hope that you all have a safe and enjoyable holiday - as well as a well earned rest!

Steve Kirkpatrick

# **Don't Forget!**

School reopens for the children on **WEDNESDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER** 

#### **Wedding Bells!**

Congratulations to Miss Armstrong who is getting married over the summer holidays. We all look forward to welcoming back Mrs Naylor after the break!

#### **Fond Farewells**

As many parents will have realised, it is with great sadness and affection that we are saying goodbye to three members of staff this year.

Mrs Helps is retiring this summer after many years here at The Deans. She will be well known to all of you and may well have taught you as well as your children! It is with great sadness and affection that we will finally be saying goodbye, but we all hope that she enjoys her well earned retirement.

Miss Smith is also leaving us to pursue her ambitions to become a teacher after completing her degree and taking up a place to do a PGCE at Manchester University. I'm confident that she will become an excellent teacher in the very near future.

And Finally Mrs Adebanjo is also moving forward in her career. I'm sure that you will join me in thanking her for all her hard work this year.

### Well Done Year 6

I would like to say a massive well done to all the children, parents and staff involved in Year 6. Once again the children have done incredibly well and have conducted themselves with credit throughout the year!

I know that as the children move onto secondary education they will carry with them fond memories of The Deans and I am confident that they leave with the strong foundations to succeed in whatever they choose to do!